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STATE LEGISLATORS JOIN FORCES TO OPPOSE OFC,

ASK FEDS TO “DO THE RIGHT THING”

Washington, DC, April 2, 2009 — Three dominant state legislative organizations—the National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL), the National Conference of State Legislatures (NCSL), and the Council of State Governments (CSG)—joined today in strong opposition to an OFC.  In an April 2 letter, the groups advised that Congress “do the right thing” by state insurance regulation and not endorse such a needless proposal, one that would exacerbate the current economic crisis.  

“While committed to financial stability,” the groups—comprised of leaders and members of state legislatures from across the country—wrote that their prospective organizations “strongly oppose an OFC or any such scheme that would further burden our already stressed economy.”  They said, “An OFC is not only unnecessary—it is dangerous. It would undermine ongoing efforts to modernize insurance supervision and maintain consumer protections.”

The state leaders wrote:

State insurance regulation was not a factor in the economic downturn and should not be swept into any proposed financial services overhaul.  State-based regulation continues to safeguard American policyholders and industry.  The insurance market remains viable while many in the financial services sector—particularly in banking—have failed.  An OFC would replace state oversight with a regulatory structure similar to that of the banking industry.   

Regarding probable adverse effects of an OFC, the authors said:

An OFC would create a dual system of insurance regulation and result in confusing and overlapping federal and state directives.  And, by its very nature, a federal insurance office also could not respond—as state regulation does—to unique state markets and constituent concerns.  An OFC would threaten state guaranty fund coverage, leaving already struggling employers to absorb losses that would otherwise be covered by these safety nets.

The legislators stressed key state insurance modernization efforts and argued that an OFC would undercut such efforts “at no small cost to consumers and the insurance industry.”  They wrote that, “An OFC would hamstring one such key state-based initiative—the Interstate Insurance Product Regulation Compact—which provides a one-stop process for life insurance product approval in 34 jurisdictions, and growing.  Life insurance companies can get the speed-to-market in the Compact that they seek in an OFC, without compromising the strict solvency and suitability oversight of state regulation.”

Instead of usurping state authority, the legislative leaders recommended that Congress “recognize the strength of state insurance regulation as you consider reforming financial services oversight.  The states—during our more than 135 years of experience—have developed an insurance regulatory system that responds to market and consumer needs, and we will continue to improve and modernize.”  

NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.
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